File No. 16-0037-S2

PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE REPORT relative to the donation of registration fees for the
benefit of the Los Angeles Police Department (LAPD).

Recommendation for Council action:

ACCEPT the donation of registration fees for LAPD employees to attend the Los Angeles
Women Police Officers and Associates 2016 Professional Training and Development
Symposium, valued at $35,000, from the Los Angeles Police Foundation, for the benefit of the
LAPD; and, THANK the donor for this generous donation.

Fiscal Impact Statement: None submitted by the Board of Police Commissioners. Neither the
City Administrative Officer nor the Chief Legislative Analyst has completed a financial analysis of
this report.

Community Impact Statement: None submitted.
SUMMARY

In a report to the Board dated March 3, 2016, attached to the Council file, the LAPD
recommends that the Board approve the donation of registration fees from the Los Angeles
Police Foundation for the benefit of the LAPD. The LAPD reports that the donation will give
LAPD personnel the opportunity to attend training hosted by the Los Angeles Women Police
Officers and Associates. The symposium, was held on March 10, 2016, explored and addressed
issues of domestic violence, risk management, physical and mental abuse, post-traumatic stress
syndrome, building self-confidence and resilience, and conducting thorough field investigations.
At the meeting held on December 6, 2016, your Public Safety Committee considered this matter.
An opportunity for public comment was held. After a brief discussion, the Committee
recommended that Council approve the donation of registration fees for the benefit of the LAPD,
as recommended by the Board, as detailed above. This matter is now forwarded to the Council
for its consideration.

Respectfully Submitted,

PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE

-

MEMBER VOTE
ENGLANDER: YES
BUSCAINO: YES
BONIN: YES
O'FARRELL: YES
MARTINEZ: ABSENT
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